

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

Shining A Searchlight On Three Updates

Of The Infamous Jewish Master Plan:

The Zunder Letter,

The Israel Cohen

"Racial Program For The Twentieth Century" Hoax

And The Speech Of The Non-Existent

Rabbi Rabinovich

2nd Printing

Not The Protocols Of Zion!

Although the *Protocols of Zion* is unquestionably the most widely disseminated anti-Jewish forgery of all time, it isn't, sadly, the only one. (1) Since the *Protocols* was first published in 1903 there have been a number of updates including publications which emulate the style. Three of the most enduring are the Zunder letter, "Israel Cohen's" *A Racial Programme For The Twentieth Century*, and *The Rabbi's Speech*. The latter two are products of the sick mind of American one-time anti-Semitic propagandist Eustace Mullins; (2) the Zunder letter is of uncertain origin. Like the *Protocols* they are all three still going the rounds today, also like the *Protocols* they have taken in many highly intelligent people who should have known better. Here then is a potted history of them.

The Zunder Letter

The first report of this appears to have been by a Russian newspaper called *Prizyv* published in Berlin on 5th February 1920. It was reprinted in English by the rabidly anti-Semitic journal *The Hidden Hand*. (3) This cranky hate sheet, which was later known as the *British Guardian*, was the theoretical journal of the Britons. (4) The Britons was the brainchild of Henry Hamilton Beamish (1874-1948), the "travelling salesman of anti-Semitism". (5) It was founded 18th July 1919 with fourteen members, (6) although the date of its inception was often backdated to give the impression that it had been founded during the Great War. (7) The Britons published much material bordering on the absurd, including over eighty editions of the *Protocols* itself! The Britons' 82nd impression of the *Protocols* was published in November 1960. (8)

Returning to the Zunder letter, this was said to have been found on Zunder's body; he was supposedly a Jewish Bolshevik commander of the "11th Sharp shooter Battalion". It begins as follows:

"SECRET.- To the representatives of all the Branches of the Israelite International League.

Sons of Israel! The hour of our ultimate victory is near. We stand on the threshold to the command of the world. That which we could only dream of before is about to be realised. Only quite recently feeble and powerless, we can now, thanks to the World's catastrophe, raise our heads with pride."

The full text of the document (in English) is published by Cohn in his definitive study *Warrant for Genocide*. (9) The first time this literary fraud was published in English, appears to have the *Sunday Times* of April 4, 1920. (10) Here the author's name was transliterated as Sunder, and the document itself was said to have been written in Yiddish, but, interestingly, when it was republished in *The Hidden Hand* seven months later, it was said to have been written in Hebrew, although the author was apparently quoting from *Prizyv* and may not have been aware its having been partially reprinted in the *Sunday Times*. The *Hidden Hand* version is longer and is either a different translation or a different fabrication. It was said to have been received in Warsaw the previous day. The following version is the complete quote from the *Sunday Times*; the previous one is the beginning of *The Hidden Hand* quote.

Secret.- To the Presidents of the section of the International Jewish Alliance! The hour of our complete triumph approaches. We are on the eve of the conquest of the whole world. Our ancient dreams are being realised. Although until quite recently we were powerless, we are now able to triumph. We have won power in Russia. Our first plans have succeeded, but we must not forget that the Russians although actually in our power, will never cease to be our mortal enemies.

We have taken everything from the Russian people. We have reduced to slavery our ancient masters. Against our enemies we must act with every brutality, and without pity. We must get into our power their best chiefs; we must sow hatred amongst the parties, and propagate civil war amongst the workmen and the rural population.

We must work with all our forces, but with prudence. Let us everywhere and always proclaim the national policy of our Jewish nation. Let us fight for our immortal ideal.

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

(Signed) Central Committee of the Petrograd Section of the International Jewish Alliance.

It is difficult to imagine that anyone was ever expected to take this nonsense seriously, but one highly intelligent person who did was Cambridge graduate Colin Jordan, who authenticated the *Sunday Times* article in his 1955 book *Fraudulent Conversion*. (11) This book was published by the same anti-Semitic publishing house that had started all this *Protocols of Zion* nonsense in Britain three and a half decades earlier. Jordan, then the neophyte of the fanatical anti-Semite Arnold Leese, went on to become World Führer of the World Union of National Socialists.

Though Jordan's endorsement of this nonsense is surprising, his overt anti-Semitism notwithstanding, (12) it is even more surprising that it should turn up in a scholarly anti-Zionist polemic. Robert John's otherwise excellent pocket history of Zionist perfidy, *Behind The Balfour Declaration*, endorses the *Sunday Times* version of the quote. (13)

Other Contemporary Forgeries

The Zunder letter was by no means the only contemporary attempt to palm off the Bolshevik Revolution as a Jewish conspiracy, indeed, there was a flood of such material including:

A document allegedly found in the town of Yitonivi, Gouff, West Russia; this was published in *Evreiska Tribuna*, August 20, 1920. (14)

The *Sisson Documents* (or *Sisson Report*). Published in 1918 as *The GERMAN-BOLSHEVIK CONSPIRACY*, (15) these were used to "prove" that Trotsky and Lenin were German agents. They were not overtly anti-Semitic, although such material has been used to validate the Jewish conspiracy rubbish. Although proven forgeries, they are based on authentic material.

There were many others besides these. (16) The *Protocols* proper didn't really take off until the Bolshevik Revolution; the involvement of persons of Jewish origin, in particular Trotsky, was seized upon by anti-Bolshevik propagandists and a torrent of this material flooded Europe. For further information the reader is referred to Lucien Wolf's *The Jewish Bogey* and Antony Sutton's *Wall Street and the Bolshevik Revolution*. (17)

The Rabbi's Speech And "Israel Cohen's" Racial Programme

The Rabbi's Speech was originally published as honest fiction in 1868 as a chapter in one of the novels by Herman Goedsche in the series *Biarritz-Rome*. Goedsche published his books under the pseudonym Sir John Retcliffe. In 1872, it was republished by Russian anti-Semites at St Petersburg as fiction but based on fact. (18) 1876 saw the publication of a similar pamphlet: *In The Jewish Cemetery in Czech Prague (the Jews sovereigns of the world)*. (19) In July 1881, *Le Contemporain* of France published a version as non-fiction, while, according to Cohn, by 1933, when it was first published in Sweden, Sir John Retcliffe was said to have been Sir John Readclif, [sic] who had been murdered for exposing this dastardly conspiracy! (20) In fact this claim had been made at least twelve years earlier by our old Jew-obsessed friends the Britons. (21) So by 1952 it was old hat indeed. It was this year when the non-existent Rabbi Emanuel Rabinovich is said to have made his speech before the equally non-existent Emergency Council of European Rabbis in Budapest, on January 12. This speech was first published in an American anti-Semitic magazine, *Women's Voice*. (22) It has since been widely republished, for example, in *Plans of the Synagogue of Satan*, published by the National Federation of Christian Laymen in 1954. (23) (I'll bet they were Christians!)

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

As stated, *The Rabbi's Speech* was actually written by Eustace Mullins. Mullins is one of the four protégés of poet Ezra Pound - and the only one of the four not to have been awarded the Nobel Prize. Like Pound, he was extremely interested in the financial system, both the conspiratorial aspects of it and its very real defects. This led him to write a definitive study of the Federal Reserve system, which was published in 1952. (24) The book was commissioned by Pound himself, who paid Mullins ten dollars a week while he wrote it. (25) Although in time honoured Zionist fashion this book was routinely smeared as anti-Semitic, it contains not a word of anti-Semitism. (26)

Unfortunately, as well as this excellent study, Mullins has also churned out some of the most appalling anti-Semite ever published, *The Rabbi's Speech* being one of the milder pieces. In 1993, when the current writer interviewed him at the Global Deception conference, Mullins told me that: "They were certainly brought to me under good auspices." Referring to both *The Rabbi's Speech* and the non-existent *A Racial Programme For The Twentieth Century*. When I asked by whom, he pretended that he couldn't remember and fobbed me off with "someone who came to me through the embassy..." (27) Before we go any further, here is an extract from *the Rabbi's Speech*, the one most often quoted.

On 12 January 1952 RABBI RABINOVITCH, speaking to an assembly in Budapest, Hungary said:

"We will openly reveal our identity with the races of Asia and Africa. I CAN STATE WITH ASSURANCE THAT THE LAST GENERATION OF WHITE CHILDREN IS NOW BEING BORN. OUR CONTROL COMMISSION will, in the interests of peace and wiping out of interracial [sic] tensions, *forbid the whites to mate with whites.*

The white woman must co-habit with members of the dark races, the white man with black women. Thus the white race will disappear, *for mixing dark with white means the end of the white man, and our most dangerous enemy will become only a memory.*

We shall embark upon an era of ten thousand years of peace and plenty, the PAX JUDAICA, and OUR RACE (JEWS) will rule undisputed over the world.

OUR SUPERIOR INTELLIGENCE WILL ENABLE US TO RETAIN MASTERY OVER A WORLD OF DARK PEOPLES."

This version appeared on the front cover of *Choice*, Edition 20, 1990, under the title 'RACISM RUN RIOT.' At the end of the article appears the following:

(The above prophecy by Rabbi Rabinovitch was published in the U.S. Publication 'Common Sense' and re-published in the September 1952 issue of the Canadian Intelligence Service).

If I may be so bold, I would venture to suggest that *Common Sense* is an extremely inappropriate title for any publication which spews out rubbish like this. Rabinovitch is also spelt Rabinovich and there are slight variations on the quote. In any case it is utter nonsense.

Lady Birdwood who publishes *Choice*, is a sincere, misguided, and somewhat gullible idealist who believes every word of this. Of Lyrl Van Hyning who first published it, Mullins says: "...this lady - the editor - she was very, openly anti-Semitic. She actually put some of these headlines on my articles, which were inflammatory. (28) At that time I was working with her, and she was pretty much running it the way she wanted to...Mrs Lyrl [Clark] Van Hyning, and the paper was called *Women's Voice: We The Mothers United For America*. These were the mothers' groups

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

who went to Washington and picketed Roosevelt because he was trying to get us into the Second World War. In other words, these mothers did not want their sons killed in foreign wars. So they were approaching it from a very personal standpoint." (29)

The full text of *The Rabbi's Speech* is republished on pages 147-50 of *Mullins' New History of the Jews*, (30) the frontispiece of which proclaims that the book is "DEDICATED TO MRS. LYRL CLARK VAN HYNING who has kept the light burning for so many of us". On page 147 it is referred to as "The unchallenged transcript of a speech by Rabbi Emanuel Rabinovich..." Not so unchallenged! The "exposure" of this speech is said to have forced the Jews to postpone World War III. (They were of course solely responsible for both I and II). We should then, it appears, be grateful to Mr Mullins. On page 150 he informs us that: "In 1958, the London Times reported the death of Rabbi Rabinovich, but made no reference to the famous speech, although it had been translated into many languages and was known in every country in Europe."

This statement is only half true. There is no reference in the *Times Index* for 1958 to any Rabinovich, Rabbi or not, however the name is spelt, but certainly the speech is well known. This was due to Swedish anti-Semitic propagandist Einar Aberg. "...it was released, and actually was translated in Europe by Einar Aberg of Sweden, and he flooded the continent with it, many thousands of copies. Actually, now that you mention it, I haven't heard of that in many years. It came out in '52." (31)

It did indeed, in fact part of this blatantly bogus speech was published in the UK as early as July of that year. The anti-Jewish fanatic Arnold Leese, whom we have previously met, quoted from it in his hate sheet *Gothic Ripples*. (32) Even Leese, who was not noted for giving the Jews the benefit of the doubt, had his reservations. "We publish it, not because we can vouch for its authenticity as a speech, but because it seems to us accurately to sum up the racial policy of the Jews as recognised by us over many years..." (33)

However much I pressed Mullins, he refused to own up to the authorship of this blatant anti-Semitic fake. However, two other authors had no problem laying it at his door. Mullins, they say, was dismissed from his post with the Library of Congress on account of his hatemongering. (34)

The second of Mullins' anti-Semitic fakes is a quote from Israel Cohen's *A Racial Program for the Twentieth Century*. Israel Cohen was said to have been an English communist, hence the very Anglo-Saxon surname! This non-existent book was said to have been published in 1912. The full text of the quote is as follows:

"We must realise that our Party's most powerful weapon is racial tension. By pounding into the consciousness of the dark races that for centuries they have been oppressed by the Whites, we can mould them to our program. The terms 'colonialism' and 'imperialism' must be featured in our propaganda. In America we will aim for subtle victory. While inflaming the Negro minority against the Whites, we will endeavour to instil in the Whites a guilt complex for exploiting the Negroes. We will aid the Negroes to rise to prominence in every walk of life, in the professions and in the world of sport and entertainment. With this prestige, the Negroes will be able to intermarry with the Whites and begin A process which will deliver America [and Britain] to our cause." (35)

This piece of nonsense was actually read into the Congressional Record and appeared in print as recently as 1991, again, republished by the sincere but gullible Lady Birdwood. (36) Actually, I have a confession to make: initially I was taken in by this nonsense myself because it seemed just the sort of thing a Jewish communist would say, (more of this anon). In reality, there was no communist party in England in 1912.

It also appears on pages 139-40 of *Mullins' New History of the Jews*; Cohen is described as a "prominent Jewish writer and Communist theoretician." Mullins also says, "the Jews denied that there was a writer named Israel Cohen [but] two [well-known] writers named Israel Cohen were found listed in *Who's Who in World Jewry*."

It is doubtful if any Jew who knew what he was talking about would deny the existence of such a prominent figure, who was still very much alive when Mullins first set this canard going the rounds. The Israel Cohen in question was actually a well-known Zionist. He was born in 1879, educated at Jews' College, was correspondent for a number of newspapers including the *Manchester Guardian* (later the *Guardian*), and published a number of books. He died in 1961.

A great many otherwise intelligent people - apart from myself! - have also been taken in by this piece of (in retrospect) obvious anti-Semitism. As stated, it was read into the Congressional Record - for June 7th 1957, (page 7633). (37) The *Wiener Library Bulletin* for July 1965 reported that the Israel Cohen canard had just started going the rounds in Britain. (38) According to this article, the first time it ever appeared in print was in the December 1956 issue of an American anti-Semitic newspaper, *The Virginian*. It was published as an advertisement, sponsored, ostensibly, by a "Christian Virginian and a Marine Corps Veteran". (39) As far as I can tell, *The Virginian* was not an anti-Semitic newspaper. In March 1957, the bogus speech was republished in the Washington

Evening Star as part of a letter to the editor. On August 30, 1957, a correction was read into the Congressional Record by Congressman Abraham Multer of New York. (40)

A full exposé was subsequently published in the *Evening Star* on February 18th 1958, but obviously somebody didn't hear. Besides Lincoln Rockwell, American far right conservative and conspiracy theorist Dan Smoot was taken in. Smoot, who is no kind of anti-Semite, published an apology in February 1964. (41) Also taken in was the January 1964 issue of the John Birch Society magazine, *American Opinion*. (42)

The *Evening Star's* exposé traced the quote to Eustace Mullins, and that was where the trail ended! (43) The editor of *The Virginian*, William Stephenson, informed the *Star* that he too had tried to trace the source of the quote and had himself concluded that it was bogus. There is of course no listing for any such book in either the *National Union Catalog* or the *British National Bibliography*. Mr Stephenson told the *Star* that the quote had first appeared in a small rightist newspaper. (44) The quote had been supplied to that paper by an employee of the Library of Congress. This was none other than Eustace Mullins, who claimed to have copied it from a Zionist publication during the course of his work. It had apparently first surfaced three years previously.

By the time the *Star* contacted Mullins, he was no longer Mr Mullins but the Reverend Mullins of the Chicago-based American Humane Church and Director of the Society for the Propagation of the Human Faith! He evaded the paper's inquiry and enjoined the paper to join in his crusade against "the barbarous Hebrew method' of slaughtering meat animals." (45)

Naturally unsatisfied with this reply, the paper also contacted the real Israel Cohen. Although there have probably been several or even several hundred Jews by that name, the only prominent one - contrary to Mullins' assertions - was the aforementioned Zionist author. The elderly Cohen replied to the paper's letter expressing both surprise and horror that he could have been so libelled. The final paragraph of the *Star's* exposé prophesied that "The statement will doubtless continue to circulate." (46)

On this side of the Atlantic, the Parish Magazine of St Mary The Virgin, Burghfield, Berkshire for January-February 1964 reproduced the text with slight alterations, primarily to Anglicise it. (47) Apparently this was a well known "Christian-racialist" newsletter. The Israel Cohen fake also appeared in a letter to the editor in the *Leytonstone Express* of February 5, 1965. (48)

But one person on the far right who was most definitely not impressed with this spurious quote was A.K. Chesterton. The founder of both the League of Empire Loyalists and the National Front, Chesterton was also a former fascist and biographer of Sir Oswald Mosley. So his credentials as an anti-Semite were impeccable. In fact, Mr Chesterton was no such thing, certainly not after World War II when he collaborated with the Orthodox Jewish writer Joseph Leftwich on a book called *The Tragedy of Anti-Semitism*. (49)

In the September 1970 issue of *Candour*, the magazine he founded and edited until his death in 1973, Chesterton not only attacked Mullins' *New History of the Jews* but denounced both the Israel Cohen fake and the Rabbi Rabinovich speech. He described the latter as a sort of post-war sequel to the *Protocols* and an obvious fake, and said of the former that "Fifteen years ago, when this falsehood was going the rounds, I made extensive enquiries at the British Museum and elsewhere, only to discover that there was no such book."

Subsequently he offered a hundred pounds reward to anyone who could produce a copy of the book, but found no takers. (50) The quote also appeared in a book by a South African author in 1989. Klaus Vaqué's *Plot Against South Africa* attributes the quote to Israel Cohen, "a communist functionary". (51) Although the author is neither a lunatic nor an anti-Semite, his research leaves much to be desired, but his imagination doesn't. For one thing, he authenticates the *Protocols of Zion*, although he attributes its fiendish plot to Adam Weishaupt rather than to the Jews. He also makes the curious statement that:

"The controversy over the origin of the Protocols has continued undiminished since the 1920s...The attacks on the book were so violent and the legal processes that often ensued were so costly that few ventured to reprint the Protocols. (52)

The reality is that since 1921 at the very latest there has been no controversy whatsoever over the origin of the *Protocols*; (53) it is both a proven plagiarism and an outright fake. A number of studies have been published which totally discredit it including the 1924 refutation by Benjamin Segal; (54) the 1935 exposé by Herman Bernstein; (55) and the 1942 study by the American historian John Shelton Curtiss. (56) And while there have been many attempts - some successful - to suppress its publication, the fact has already been alluded to that by 1960 the Britons - one publishing house! - had churned out over eighty editions. (57)

Other such documents frequently appear, purporting to prove that the Jews are conquering or are about to conquer the world, by finance, communism or some other means. Indeed, it is quite likely that some people spend

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

every waking moment churning out anti-Jewish hate literature. Jewish and especially Zionist organisations never stop wailing and whining about this sort of thing, nor demanding the law against "incitement" be tightened up. Regrettably, this has happened not once but several times. Rather than deter the anti-Semitic international it simply adds credence to their beliefs that the Jews control the government and practically everything else.

Exactly how much of an incitement is this sort of nonsense remains to be seen. The one spectacular success of organised Jew-haters has been the *Protocols* itself, but that was, one would hope, the product of rather special circumstances. In the first place, the *Protocols* was plugged with religious fervour by the American industrialist Henry Ford, who used his enormous wealth to spread this nonsense to the far corners of the Earth. (58) In the second place, people aren't quite so gullible nowadays. True, we've got UFO *abductees*, "psychic detectives" and all manner of weirdos, but apart from Christian and Moslem fundamentalism, all these true believers have become cults and have no mainstream support, ditto Jewish conspiracy cranks.

Why Do People Believe This Sort Of

Blatant Anti-Semitic Propaganda?

The Case Of The Searchlight Organisation

We have already explained briefly how the belief in Jewish communism came about. Unfortunately, this is not all propaganda, Jews may not have been more responsible for the spread of communism than Gentile Russians, Germans and native-born Americans, but there have been many easily identifiable Jewish communists throughout history. (59) It must be stressed here than when we refer to Jews we are referring to "racial Jews". As communism is essentially an atheistic philosophy, religious, ie *Torah* Jews, cannot be communists - by definition. In reality, *Torah* Jews have suffered greatly on account of communism and have nothing but loathing for it. Though it is not widely known, after his death, Leon Trotsky was denounced by his own father. (60) In the first place, the Jewish religion has been suppressed and Jews have been persecuted, the same as other religious groups. Indeed, the "Jews" among the communists appear to have singled out their religious brethren for special persecution. In the second place, anti-Semites have never drawn any distinction between religious Jews and communists of Jewish origin. Indeed, a great deal of anti-Semitic propaganda consists of attempts - using fallacious logic or outright fraud - to link communism to Judaism. In reality *all* such "connections" are spurious. There remains though the theme of Eustace Mullins' publications, the idea that the Jews are conspiring to destroy the white race. Why do people believe this?

Unfortunately, they believe such nonsense because it has more than a grain of truth in it. Whenever people have a common purpose and cooperate, working towards the same or similar goals, they have the appearance of working as a conspiracy. Jewish and Zionist organisations worldwide are the supreme example of this. And they not only cooperate with each other but with communist and socialist organisations, especially in the field of "race relations".

The race industry has of course been one of the great social movements of the past few decades. Ostensibly the aim of this movement has been to abolish racial discrimination and to combat racial hatred, which is certainly a laudable one. In reality, it has done exactly the opposite. Specifically it has promoted race discrimination against white people and for non-whites, what in the United States is referred to euphemistically as *affirmative action*, and in Britain by the absurd term *positive discrimination*. (61) Its other, and unspoken but barely hidden agenda, is the promotion of miscegenation and thereby the death of all races, the white race in particular.

Jewish representation in the race industry has been extremely heavy and continues to be, and the driving force behind this involvement is racial hatred pure and simple. Much, though not all of this hatred, can be traced to the Nazis' persecution of the Jews. Certainly the anti-*Aryan* (62) propaganda didn't take off in earnest until after World War II and until the claims of genocide against the Nazis had been substantiated in most people's minds by the staging of the illegal Nuremberg show trials.

Although much of this hatred has its roots in the largely Jewish-owned Hollywood, (63) there are Jewish, Zionist and "anti-fascist" organisations the world over churning out their poison. The supreme example of Jewish-inspired racial hatred in Britain is the Searchlight organisation. (64) This was set up by a cabal of Jews c1962,

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

ostensibly to combat the alleged resurgence of Nazism, in reality to smear everyone active in the anti-immigration movement as Nazis and fellow travellers, and to feed a constant stream of disinformation and sensationalist lies to the media. Searchlight has been frighteningly successful over the past three decades and has obtained an octopus-like grip on the media. Although many people, Gentiles as well as Jews, have been associated with it since its inception, the driving force behind it was two racial Jews, Maurice Ludmer and Gerry Gable. (65) Ludmer died in 1981, Gable, unfortunately, is still with us. Together they spread the myth of an all-encompassing neo-Nazi conspiracy which makes the *Protocols* look tame by comparison.

Both men also exhibited an intense hatred of *Aryans* which is every bit as sad as the hatred some white people have for blacks, some blacks for whites, and people of many races for Jews. In Ludmer's case, this hatred is traceable to a visit he made to Belsen concentration camp in 1946. In a 1980 interview with the *Guardian*, Ludmer spoke of the "evidence" of atrocities he claimed to have witnessed at Belsen. "...there were terrible things there - a room full of human hair, and stuff made out of human skin." (66) So shocked was he by what he saw that "I took an oath then to dedicate myself to fighting racism." (67)

Gable had a more prosaic experience which turned him into the smouldering cauldron of racial hatred that he is today. When he was ten years old a Mosleyite teacher at his school said to him: "You're a Jew, aren't you Gable?" This wicked teacher then told his class that the Jews had killed Jesus, which resulted in poor Gerry having to run home under a hail of stones, one of which left a permanent scar. On his brain. (68) In a 1989 interview with the *Northern Echo*, Gable told the paper, "The war killed 53 million people. There must be no forgiving and no forgetting." (69) Of course, to him only the (alleged) murder of six million Jews really matters, neither he nor Ludmer cared about the other 47 million *goyim*, especially those wicked *Aryans*.

Gable's intense hatred of *Aryans* shines through in his magazine where he frequently mocks them by portraying all white Gentiles who oppose multi-racialism as vicious, bone-headed "Nazi" thugs. A particularly nasty example can be found in the pamphlet he ghosted for his latest *shabbez goy*, Tim Hepple. He inserts the following phrase into his lie-ridden "exposé" *At War With Society*: "At Christmas 1988 during the holiday a girl in my village was going out with a black guy. Despite everything, I couldn't think of one good reason why they shouldn't go out together." (70) How about White Survival, Gerry? Gable's passion for miscegenation doesn't extend to his own race. Gable has been married three times, and all of his wives have been Jewish.

It is this sort of unconditional hatred, and infernal "tolerance campaigns" by Organised Jewry and their fellow travellers Jew and Gentile in the misnamed anti-fascist movement, which brings down the hatred of all races, but especially of the white race, onto the heads of the entire Jewish people. Obviously, many people perceive a conspiracy at work here, such a conclusion is logical if erroneous. Some, probably most of the conspiracy literature, is an attempt to explain the machinations of Organised Jewry and the anti-*Aryan* international in a rational manner, although it isn't always an honest attempt. Undoubtedly though, some it is written out of hatred, loathing, contempt, and just plain mischief-making. (71) There can be little doubt though that however absurd some of the allegations levelled against the Jews, most of the people who churn out this nonsense do actually believe it.

Conclusion

The professed concern of the Ludmers and Gables of this world for the plight of non-whites in white society is a sham, no more so in the case of Gable who boasted to the *Jewish Chronicle* in 1987 that he had a son in the Israeli army, (72) where, presumably, he was helping to suppress the *intifada* by shooting Palestinian schoolchildren. The Ludmers and Gables of this world want only to destroy the hated *Aryans*, and they will stop at nothing in order to achieve their evil ends. Nothing will ever stop the anti-Semitic international churning out their anti-Jewish lunacy, and indeed, in a free society, nothing should be able to stop them doing so. The overwhelming majority of the population has always recognised them for what they are, a lunatic fringe, cranky "cult" along with the Scientologists, psychic spoon-benders and Flat Earthers. Nobody pays any attention to them, certainly nobody in authority. (73)

The Ludmers and Gables of this world though are an entirely different kettle of fish. They do have credibility, albeit totally undeserved, and they do have influence, an influence which is both very great, totally parasitic upon their host nations, and detrimental to the interests of Jewry as a whole, the people they claim, spuriously, to be defending against a world which has nothing better to do than hate them. Until their influence and that of their

A boarded up shop is at the heart of the growing racial violence in south east London. Here, a former British National Party member, Tim Hepple, tells of his time.

Inside south London's Nazi HQ

NEWS FROM JEWS

Our enemies the Jewish gutter press barons have been having a field day these last few months and it must be said nobody is more to blame for this than some of our own leaders. Why could Charlie Sargent and Eddy Whicker not have kept their mouths shut when the creatures from World In Action tried to interview them. The admission that Combat 18 was connected to Loyalist comrades was little less than a disaster. In the week after the complete cock up at Jacksdale the red magazine Jew Statesman and the Independent carried long pieces of commie propaganda against the British National Party and the Church of the Creator. The Jew paid traitor Tim Hepple who is responsible for this garbage also hung around the skin scene in London. Why did Ian and his security or Charlie Sargent not suss out what his game was. Charlie's brother Steve, who's almost as big a wanker as him, is always banging everybody's ears about security, but for nearly three years Hepple appears to have been getting away with bloody murder. His grassing has now made it almost impossible for young White activists to be able to travel to North America to meet and train with our comrades. We have reproduced part of these two items to show our readers just how damaging this little traitorous toerag has been to the movement. We recommend that any of *Einherjar's* readers who come across this scumbag teach him a few lessons in racial loyalty!

Informer exposes neo-Nazi football gangs

Tim Hepple, who infiltrated the British National Party after a decade as a football hooligan and neo-Nazi activist, says *Combat 18* is behind many racial attacks over the last 18 months, Tim Kelsey reports.

Tim Hepple, who infiltrated the British National Party after a decade as a football hooligan and neo-Nazi activist, says *Combat 18* is behind many racial attacks over the last 18 months, Tim Kelsey reports.



Tim Hepple, who infiltrated the British National Party after a decade as a football hooligan and neo-Nazi activist, says *Combat 18* is behind many racial attacks over the last 18 months, Tim Kelsey reports.

le the 8, has sial vi

Party Law, equal- in fac in the y BNP' right- my the, who ent of in who ceived de and chosen re area. free- e well e Lon migra as, and 1 sup

t who John ulist/ much happy kham hop is route, ic. spect- gave a facted for the most phone ntable

Above: in 1993, independent researcher Larry O'Hara added a new twist to the equation when he accused *Searchlight* itself of publishing a phony Nazi "fanzine" called *Einherjar*. (75) O'Hara erroneously puts this down to Gable's long established role as an errand boy for the Secret State (76) rather than to his pathological hatred of all things *Aryan*. It is significant that at the time of writing, this allegation has not been denied by Gable, nor has he issued a libel writ or sought an injunction against O'Hara and his publisher. An anti-Zionist rabbi told the current writer that it wouldn't surprise him if this document had indeed emanated from *Searchlight*. "It's their *raison d'être*", he said.

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

Notes And References

- (1) According to Norman Cohn in his standard work on the *Protocols*, * more than a thousand books, pamphlets and articles in defence of or elaborating this document had been published by 1967. Cohn himself lists four pages of bibliography in more than a dozen languages, strangely, none in Hebrew!
* Page 292, *WARRANT FOR GENOCIDE: The myth of the Jewish world-conspiracy and the Protocols of the Elders of Zion*, published by Eyre and Spottiswoode, London, (1967).
- (2) In recent years Mullins appears to have exhibited a change of heart, although he hasn't renounced his former hatemongering.
- (3) *A PROTOCOL OF 1919*, published in *THE HIDDEN HAND* or *JEWRY UEBER ALLES*, October 1920, pages 6-7.
- (4) An article on the Britons Publishing Society by C.C Aronsfeld published in the Summer 1966 *Wiener Library Bulletin*, lists the *British Guardian* as a weekly journal published between 1920 and 1925. This is incorrect; the journal was originally published in February 1920 as *JEWRY ÜBER ALLES*; changed its name to *JEWRY UEBER ALLES* or *THE HIDDEN HAND EXPOSED* in July 1920; to *THE HIDDEN HAND* or *JEWRY UEBER ALLES* in September 1920; to *THE HIDDEN HAND* or *THE JEWISH PERIL* in October 1923; then finally, in May 1924, to the *British Guardian*. It appears to have ceased publication suddenly in 1925. The journal was originally published monthly though there was an ill-fated attempt to increase its frequency to weekly in January 1925. The last issue in the British Library is dated Friday, June 19th, 1925. This many-titled publication expounded a mystical anti-Semitism which was not so much hate as bordering on lunacy.
- (5) A phrase apparently coined by Louis W. Bondy in his 1946 study of the anti-Semitic international, *Racketeers of Hatred*.
- (6) Pages 49 and 186, *Political Anti-Semitism in England 1918-1939*, by Gisela C. Lebzelter, published by the Macmillan Press, London, (1978).
- (7) Author Richard Thurlow appears to have been taken in by this spurious backdating. In his book *Fascism In Britain A History, 1918-1985*, (page 66) he gives the date of formation as 1918.
- (8) *Wiener Library Bulletin*, Summer 1966, vol. XX no. 3, new series no. 4, page 31. The cover title was *World Conquest Through World Government*, the same as the 81st Edition.
- (9) Cohn, *Warrant For Genocide*, pages 119-21, (op cit).
- (10) "CONQUER WHOLE WORLD" *JEWISH BOLSHEVIK BOASTS*, published in the *Sunday Times*, April 4, 1920, page 12.
- (11) Page 15, *FRAUDULENT CONVERSION: The Myth Of Moscow's Change Of Heart*, by Colin Jordan, published by the Britons, London, (1955).
- (12) The theme of *Fraudulent Conversion* is that the Jews control Russia. Jordan takes many anti-Semitic canards at face value, but one would expect even the most die-hard of anti-Jewish fanatics not to be totally blinded by hate. And Jordan, although unquestionably an anti-Semite, was by no means as fanatically anti-Jewish as his mentor Arnold Leese, or his future wife, Françoise Dior.
- (13) On page 104, * John cites thus: "Although until quite recnetly [sic] we were powerless, we are now able to triumph. We have won power in Russia...We have taken everything from the Russian people. We have reduced to slavery our ancient masters. Against our enemies we must act with every brutality, and without pity." Here the letter is again said to have been written in Yiddish by Sunder in the name of the Central Committee of the Petrograd Section of the International Jewish Alliance.
* *Behind The Balfour Declaration: The Hidden Origins of Today's Mideast Crisis*, by Robert John, published by the Institute for Historical Review, Costa Mesa, California, (1988).
- (14) *THE HIDDEN HAND* or *JEWRY UEBER ALLES*, October 1920, page 3.
- (15) *The GERMAN-BOLSHEVIK CONSPIRACY, WAR INFORMATION SERIES*, No 20 October, 1918 Issued by the Committee on Public Information. George Creel, Chairman.
- (16) For general background information on anti-Semitism the reader is referred to *ANTISEMITIC PROPAGANDA: An Annotated Bibliography and Research Guide*, by Robert Singerman, published by Garland, New York, (1982). This is a standard reference work, although typically of Zionist paranoia and venality it includes many publications which cannot be described by any honest, objective person as anti-Semitic.
- (17) *The Jewish Bogey and the Forged Protocols of the Leamed Elders of Zion*, by Lucien Wolf, published by the Press Committee of the Jewish Board of Deputies, London, (1920). This was also published as *THE MYTH OF*

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

THE JEWISH MENACE IN WORLD AFFAIRS or *THE TRUTH ABOUT THE FORGED PROTOCOLS OF THE ELDERS OF ZION*, Macmillan, New York, (1921). Sutton's book, which was published by Arlington House, New Rochelle, New York, (1974), covers the *Sisson Documents* and also contains an appendix on the Jewish conspiracy theory of the Bolshevik Revolution.

(18) Cohn, *Warrant For Genocide*, page 36, (op cit).

(19) Cohn, *Warrant For Genocide*, pages 36-7, (ibid).

(20) Cohn, *Warrant For Genocide*, page 37, (ibid).

(21) In the April 1921 issue of *THE HIDDEN HAND* or *JEWRY UEBER ALLES* the article *A PROTOCOL OF 1869*, (pages 6-7) observed that Rabbi Reichhorn had pronounced a funeral oration at Prague which was "published by Readcliff, who paid with his life for divulging it." According to the November 1921 issue (page 2), this was even reproduced as a pamphlet.

(22) *Abominable, Yet True*, published in *Women's Voice*, May 1952, Singerman, *ANTISEMITIC PROPAGANDA*, page 198, (op cit).

(23) *Plans of the Synagogue of Satan*, published by the National Federation of Christian Laymen, Willowdale, Ont, (c1954). Listed by Robert Singerman in *ANTISEMITIC PROPAGANDA*, page 209, (op cit).

(24) *A STUDY OF THE FEDERAL RESERVE*, by Eustace Clarence Mullins, published by Kasper and Horton, New York, (1952). The book actually has two titles, it is also known as *MULLINS ON THE FEDERAL RESERVE*. It has also been issued as *Federal Reserve Conspiracy*.

(25) Page 17, *Eustace Clarence Mullins: Anti-Semitic Propagandist or Iconoclast? The World's Premier Conspiracy Historian On The Jews, The Fed And The New World Order, Including Notes On Global Deception, 1993*, by Alexander Baron, published by InfoText Manuscripts, London, (1993).

(26) For example, Singerman lists it on pages 198-9. To put Mullins' study in context, the reader should compare it with Gary Allen's runaway best seller *None Dare Call It Conspiracy*. * Mullins told the current writer that Allen was not only heavily influenced by him but that in the early editions he had openly credited his researches, as a parallel reading of both books shows.

* *None Dare Call It Conspiracy*, by Gary Allen with Larry Abraham, published by Concord Press, Rossmoor, California, Third printing, (April 1972).

(27) Baron, *Eustace Clarence Mullins*, page 27, (op cit).

(28) One of these inflammatory headlines was *Jews Mass Poison American Children*, in which Mullins accused the Jewish doctor Jonas Salk, inventor of the Salk polio vaccine, of injecting children with live polio germs!

(29) Baron, *Eustace Clarence Mullins*, pages 23-4, (op cit).

(30) *MULLINS' NEW HISTORY OF THE JEWS*, by Eustace Mullins, published by the International Institute of Jewish Studies, Staunton, Virginia, (1968). This is unquestionably one of the most revoltingly anti-Semitic books ever written. For example, on page 58, Mullins attributes the majority of the 4,000 alleged child disappearances in the United States each year to Jewish ritual murder! The only thing that may possibly be said in defence of the author is that this book is so grotesque that it may actually have been written as some sort of sick joke.

(31) Baron, *Eustace Clarence Mullins*, page 20, (op cit).

(32) *THE ANNIHILATION OF THE WHITES*, published in *Gothic Ripples*, July 8, 1952, issue 90, page 3.

(33) Leese, *THE ANNIHILATION OF THE WHITES*, (ibid).

(34) Page 15, *THEY NEVER SAID IT: A Book of Fake Quotes, Misquotes, and Misleading Attributions*, by Paul F. Boller, Jr. and John George, published by Oxford University Press, New York, (1989).

(35) Page 23, *THE LONGEST HATRED An Examination of Anti-Gentilism*, by Inter-City Researchers, Foreword by Lady Birdwood, published by Inter-City Researchers, London, (July 1991).

(36) I introduced Lady Birdwood to Mullins at the Global Deception conference, but alas, he wouldn't admit his misdeeds even to her, and if he had, I don't for one moment think she would have believed him.

(37) An article published in the *Wiener Library Bulletin*, VOL. XIX, JULY 1965, No. 3, * reports 7th July 1957, page 7633. In his anti-Semitic tome *White Power*, (page 258, Second Edition, September 1977), American Nazi Party Leader Lincoln Rockwell (who was assassinated in 1967) reproduces the actual page. Here, the date is not given but the page number appears to be 8559.

* *ISRAEL COHEN, A COMMUNIST* - and his Book that never was, page 44.

(38) Ibid.

(39) Ibid.

(40) Ibid.

(41) *ISRAEL COHEN, A COMMUNIST*, (op cit).

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

- (42) Page 30, *Danger on the Right*, by Arnold Forster & Benjamin R. Epstein, published by Random House, New York, (1964).
- (43) *STORY OF A PHONY QUOTATION: A Futile Effort to Pin It Down 'A Racial Program for the 20th Century' Seems to Exist Only in Somebody's Imagination*, published in the *Washington Evening Star*, February 18, 1958, page A10.
- (44) This may have been *Women's Voice*.
- (45) *Washington Evening Star*, (op cit).
- (46) *Washington Evening Star*, (ibid).
- (47) *ISRAEL COHEN, A COMMUNIST*, (op cit).
- (48) *Leytonstone Express & Independent*, February 5, 1965, page 12. The letter was written by A Templeman of Chigwell and appeared under the title *Racial tension 'part of Communist plan'*. The author, who appears to have been some sort of Christian fundamentalist nutter, railed against "this evil plan to destroy you", ie White Christians. The same issue contained a letter from Colin Jordan, then leader of the National Socialist Movement, complaining about the violent stewarding of an election meeting at Leyton Town Hall by Jewish 62 Group thugs.
- (49) *The Tragedy of Anti-Semitism*, by A.K Chesterton and Joseph Leftwich, published by Robert Anscombe, London, (1948). And, unlike most of his detractors, Mr Chesterton fought in both the First and the Second World War.
- (50) *THIS MAN IS DANGEROUS*, published in *CANDOUR: The British Views-Letter*, Vol. XXI, No. 503, September, 1970, page 180. A detailed exposé of the Israel Cohen hoax also appears in Morris Kominsky's 1970 study *THE HOAXERS*. This massive book is hysterical in places and contains a number of factual errors, but it is particularly strong on anti-Semitic and anti-Talmudic fabrication.
- (51) Page 128, *THE PLOT AGAINST SOUTH AFRICA*, by Klaus D. Vaqué, published by Varama, Pretoria, (1989). The book is translated by Tom McGhee, and was originally published as *VERRAT AN SÜDAFRIKA* in 1988.
- (52) Vaqué, *Plot Against South Africa*, page 91, (ibid).
- (53) In 1921, a series of articles by Philip Graves was published in the *Times* which conclusively proved the plagiarism from Maurice Joly's 1864 satire *Dialogues in Hell*. The articles were as follows: *JEWISH WORLD PLOT. AN EXPOSURE. THE SOURCE OF THE PROTOCOLS. TRUTH AT LAST.*, August 16, pages 9-10; *"JEWISH PERIL" EXPOSED. HISTORIC "FAKE" MORE PARALLELS.*, August 17, pages 9-10; and *THE PROTOCOL FORGERY...*, August 18, 1921, pages 9-10.
- (54) *The Protocols of the Elders of Zion Examined Critically*, by Benjamin Segal, published at Berlin, (1924).
- (55) *The Truth About "The Protocols of Zion": A Complete Exposure*, by Herman Bernstein, published by Covici Friede, New York, (1935). This is an expanded update of Bernstein's earlier work *The History of a Lie*.
- (56) *An Appraisal of the PROTOCOLS OF ZION*, by John S. Curtiss, published by Columbia University Press, New York, (1942).
- (57) The history of the *Protocols* is far too complex to relate in any detail here. The reader is referred to Norman Cohn's definitive study *Warrant For Genocide* (already cited) for the full background.
- (58) See for example *Henry Ford and the Jews*, by Albert Lee, published by Stein and Day, New York, (1980). Kenneth Sward's earlier biography of Ford, *The Legend of Henry Ford*, also contains interesting background information on Ford's obsession with the Jewish world conspiracy, as does the study by James Pool and Suzanne Pool, *WHO FINANCED HITLER: The Secret Funding of Hitler's Rise to Power 1919-1933*.
- (59) See for example the substantial pamphlet *Behind Communism* by Frank L. Britton and the book *White Power* by Nazi leader George Lincoln Rockwell. Although both these studies were written by (American) anti-Semites, and Rockwell himself was taken in by the *Protocols* and other anti-Semitic fabrications, it is their logic rather than their facts which are at fault. Many of the Americans who betrayed their country to the communists were racial Jews as were many others throughout history.
- (60) *LEON TROTSKY CURSED BY FATHER Trail of Terrorist*, by Bernard O'Donnell, published in the *Empire News*, Sunday August 25, 1940, page 5. Moses Bronstein was said to have denounced his murdered son to the synagogue as an enemy of Judaism and "the curse of humanity".
- (61) This is absurd because to discriminate simply means to choose. All discrimination is positive, to discriminate in favour of one thing means to discriminate against another or others.
- (62) I don't like using this word as it is technically incorrect, but a reading of the *Jewish Chronicle* for the Nazi era stresses the relevance of it. Whenever it was used in connection with reports on the situation in Germany - frequently - the word *Aryan* appeared in quotation marks, and the tone was always mocking.

NOT THE PROTOCOLS OF ZION!

(63) The films of Sidney Poitier are appalling examples of this anti-Aryan hatred, in particular the 1967 film *Guess Who's Coming To Dinner*, while the 1965 production *A Patch of Blue* is almost too disgusting for words. In the latter, the wicked white stepmother figure is played by Jewish actress Shelley Winters. The film was made by the Jewish studio Metro-Goldwyn-Mayer.

In all such films white Gentiles are portrayed either as red-necked bigots and morons or cloying liberals and hypocrites. Carefully selected, highly intelligent blacks then run rings around them, and the themes of the films are peace, love and the brotherhood of man, which will only come about when your daughter marries a Negro. Sheer poison.

(64) The "defence committee" of the Board of Deputies of "British" Jews is also extremely influential, probably even more so, and has been responsible for a great deal of the Draconian "race relations" legislation which has been forced onto the statute books. But the Board of Deputies does at least have some pretence to legitimacy in that it does, to a degree, reflect the will and aspirations of British Jewry. For sheer vitriol and unconditional hatred though, one would have to go a long way to beat Searchlight.

(65) *Searchlight* magazine has been published regularly since 1975. For the background to the Searchlight organisation the reader is referred to the following publications: *THE OTHER FACE OF SEARCHLIGHT: Thuggery, Buggery, Arson and Whores*, authors not credited, researched by SID, published by BCM Grimmir, London, (1989). And *Searchlight on a Searchliar...*, Edited by Alexander Baron, and *Editors! Are You Being Fed A Load Of Bullshit? You Are If You Subscribe To Searchlight: A Documented Exposé Of Gerry Gable's Error-prone, Lie-ridden, Mischief-making Magazine*, by Alexander Baron, both published by Anglo-Hebrew Publishing, London, (1993).

(66) *Information is his weapon, quietly collected and communicated to the right ears. He is haunted by the spectre of the holocaust but it is his best ally*, interview/article by Polly Toynbee, *Guardian Women*, published in the *Guardian*, February 25, 1986, page 8.

(67) *Ibid.*

(68) See *Life in the shadow of the fascist threat*, by Martin Shipton, published in the *Northern Echo*, September 2, 1989, page 6 and *Relentless searchlight on hunting the hated*, article/interview by David Winner, published in the *Jewish Chronicle*, October 23, 1987, page 10.

(69) *Ibid.*

(70) Page 13 of *At War With Society: The Exclusive Story Of A Searchlight Mole Inside Britain's Far Right*, by Gerry Gable, published by Searchlight Magazine, London, (1993).

(71) We have already mentioned Mullins' *New History of the Jews*. This book contains a plethora of obscene and absurd allegations against the Jews which can serve no useful purpose and can only have been written out of malice, or, if one is very charitable, out of a grotesquely deformed sense of humour. When I interviewed Mullins in January 1993 I had not read this book, if I had, I would have cross-examined him heavily on it, although to be perfectly fair, it is said that Mullins has seen the error of his ways and now only writes sensible books on world conspiracy. Of course, whether or not they are any more reliable remains to be seen.

(72) *Jewish Chronicle* interview, October 23, 1987, page 10, (op cit).

(73) There have been odd exceptions, for example the MP Captain Archibald Ransay who died in 1955. He was the author of *The Nameless War* and an obsessive anti-Semite to the point of lunacy, but his influence was minimal.

(74) February 1978, Issue 32, pages 10-11 *More Documents from the U.S.A. on NF-NAZI-KKK Connections* including (page 11) *PROTOCOL For World Conquest 1956*.

(75) Page 25, *AT WAR WITH THE TRUTH: THE TRUE STORY OF SEARCHLIGHT AGENT TIM HEPPLER*, by Larry O'Hara, Produced by Mina Enterprises, London, (1993).

(76) See for example *Destabilising the "decent people"*, by Duncan Campbell, Bruce Page and Nick Anning, published in the *New Statesman*, February 15, 1980, pages 234-6.

Published by Anglo-Hebrew Publishing,

**Distributed in the UK by InfoText Manuscripts
93c Venner Road,
Sydenham,
London SE26 5HU.**

England.

ISBN 1 898318 41 7